Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

21 December 2006 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Nick Fawcett 


John Griggs 


Jackie Mortiboy


Bob Scarfe

Apologies for absence: Councillor Bruce Claridge

Minutes of meeting held on 23 November 2006 were approved as a correct record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

Village Hall – damaged drain

The contractor who damaged the drain has agreed to pay the excess insurance charge of £100.00. The cheque will be forwarded to the Village Hall Committee.

Trees on access road to Village Hall

Estimates for cutting down some of the trees to a height of 7’6” have been obtained. Mr Andrew Peacock has been awarded the job. His charges are £200.00 for the trees to be cut plus £50.00 to clear away all off cuts. 

Parish Clerk Vacancy

The vacancy has been advertised in the village, Wye and Brabourne. The Chairman plans to approach neighbouring villages to see if the vacancy can be filled as well as a resident in the village. 

Use of Recreation Ground for Beagle Racing/Meeting

A request has been made to use the recreation ground for terrier racing some time in April. The chairman is to contact the organiser to confirm exactly what will be taking place and whether the recreation ground is an appropriate venue for their needs. 

Planning Applications

Westdown Cottage Rear conservatory has been granted.

Walnut Cottage extension to rear single story has been granted.

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were Stationery £13.34, Audit Commission £141.00, Telephone £9.43, Replacement Christmas Lights £48.52.

Resignation of Parish Councillor

A letter or resignation has been received from Andy Smith. As he is no longer a full time resident of the parish he feels he is unable to contribute fully to the meetings. His resignation will be forwarded to ABC who will advertise the vacancy.

KCC Presentation of document ‘Towards 2010’

An offer has been received from Brabourne Parish Council to approach KCC with a request that they do a presentation to all Parish Councils rather than a single presentation to all Saxon Shore Councils. Aldington village hall will be suggested as the venue. A date has yet to be arranged, but this will be advertised as soon as it is known.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 18 January 2007 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
